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January 15, 2020 
 
K. Scherr 
Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer 
 
I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on January 14, 2020 
resolved: 
 
That the following actions be taken with respect to the transit routes along Richmond 
Street and Western Road between the Masonville Transit Hub, Western University and 
the Downtown: 
 
a)      the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to work with London Transit Commission 
to identify: 
 
i)      enhancements to roadway geometry, including, but not limited to, intersection 
design;  
ii)      traffic controls, including signal design and operations; 
iii)      transit routing and stop locations; and  
iv)      other potential short and long term improvements to enhance transit service and 
connectivity along these corridors; and, 
 
b)      the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to report back to a future meeting of the 
Strategic Priorities and Policy Committee, in advance of the next project intake 
opportunity for the Public Transit Infrastructure Funding – Transit Stream Program, with 
the results of the review set out in a) above. (4.1/2/SPPC) (2019-T03) 

 
C. Saunders 
City Clerk 
/hw 
 
cc: K. Paleczny, General Manager, London Transit Commission 
 J. Dann, Director, Major Projects 
 Strategic Priorities and Policy Committee Deferred  
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